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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO NO. 1832-B
COMMITTEE: Governmental Operations

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring 311 to notify each agency when a request for service or complaint has not been closed within the number of days specified by such agency’s service level agreement. 

	SPONSORS: Council Members Cabrera, Louis, Brannan, Kallos, Ayala, Yeger, Adams and Ulrich
 


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require 311 to notify each agency when a customer’s request for service or complaint has not been closed within the number of days specified by such agency’s service level agreement, which sets forth the number of days within which the agency has committed to review, take action on, and close a particular category of requests for service or complaints. 
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect one year after it becomes law 
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$250,000
	$250,000

	Net
	$0
	$250,000
	$250,000



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the enactment of this legislation would result in a one-time expense of $250,000, as the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications (DoITT) would need to partner with its external tech partners to make the necessary upgrades to the 311 backend.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Fund

SOURCES OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division
				Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs
				Office of Management and Budget
				Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications
				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Sebastian Palacio Bacchi, Senior Financial Analyst
	
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathaniel Toth, Deputy Director 
John Russell, Unit Head
Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1832 on December 19, 2019 and was referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation at a joint hearing with the Committee on Technology on January 21, 2020, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 1832-B, will be considered by the Committee on January 28, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. 1832-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on January 28, 2021. 
DATE PREPARED: January 21, 2021
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